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Dear parents, children, staff, and parishioners,   
 
It’s only been a short half term, but it’s been a very busy one – lots of progress, testing, achievements, school trips and fun – the weather has been 
wonderful over this last week, and I hope it continues over half term! I wish all of the children (and staff) a well-earned rest over the holiday and hope 
that you enjoy whatever it is you have planned.  

 
Thank you so much to Mrs Severs’ class today, for their wonderful May Day assembly. It was a beautiful reflection children, and such a special 
celebration of Mary, our mother. Thank you to everyone, who donated bulbs and plants – our gardening club can’t wait to get planting! 
 

Nursery  Reception  Year 1  Year 2  Year 3  Year 4  Year 5  Year 6  

Elliott L  N/A  N/A  N/A  N/A  N/A  N/A  N/A  

PE Days – New Summer 2  

N/A   Thursday  Monday 
Wednesday  

 Wednesday 
Tuesday 

Monday or 
Wednesday  

Monday 
Friday  

Thursday  Thursday  

Attendance: 95.1 Overall (total attendance for the week for the whole school) Our school target for this year is 97%.  

 94.5%  94.7%    93.5%   95.8%    92%    97.9%         95%    93%  
House Point Winner  Leonardo House 94 points       Winning House overall – Leonardo House – 3884 points          

Class Attendance Winner  4I        
 
OPAL Platinum Award 
This week was a big week for OPAL as we received an external assessment of our OPAL provision to 
gain official OPAL accreditation. As part of the assessment, we were assessed in our provision of the 
16 play types alongside our policies, culture and environment for play. The assessors were absolutely 
blown away by the play provision we now provide at Sacred Heart and were amazed by the journey 
we have come on since starting our OPAL journey just back in September 2021. 
 
After a rigorous assessment, we were delighted to find out that we'd been awarded 97% and the top 
award, Platinum. This means that we are the 1st OPAL Platinum school in Coventry and one of only 
a few in the West Midlands. The assessors travel all over the UK and internationally to award OPAL 
accreditations and commented that our play provision is within the top 1% of play provision in 

schools in the UK. 
 
 We are incredibly proud of this achievement and want to thank you for all your support in our OPAL journey, from developing the site, to donations, 
to your support at OPAL stay and plays - this wouldn't have been possible without the amazing support from the Sacred Heart community. We now 
look forward to continuing to maintain this standard and have some more exciting projects in the pipeline. 
 
First Holy Communion 
Last Saturday, our Year 3 children made their First Holy Communion. Both masses were such wonderful celebrations, and I was really impressed by the 
children’s reverence, their beautiful Sacred Dance and their readings. All of the children looked so lovely in their white dresses and suits. Thank you so 
much to Miss Allport, Mrs O’Connor, Miss Gibson, Mrs Kane, Miss Ashford, Miss Preston and Miss Jini for all their hard work in preparing the children 
for this special sacrament. A special thank you to our amazing Parish Priest, Father Tony, who has guided and supported the children and families in 
our parish on their journey of faith. I hope you all had a fantastic day celebrating with your families and friends.  
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Cycling their way onto the news!  
It was amazing to see Sacred Heart children making the news last week! Some of our Year 6 children were selected to represent the school at the 
official press launch of the Binley cycleway. The children took to two wheels, using the skills they'd learnt in their cycling P.E lessons, to cycle along the 
cycleway, demonstrating for the cameras how to safely ride in a group. They were greeted by representatives from the British Cycling National Active 
Travel Commissioner, Chris Boardman and the Active Travel Minister, Jesse Norman, as well as film crews from BBC, ITV and Coventry City Council.  
It's amazing to have a safe cycleway so close to the school and we hope you all enjoy using the cycleway. 
If you're looking for a fun event to get out cycling with your family, on Saturday 3rd June, there is a CycleFest event happening. It's a free family event 
where they close 3.7km of the Coventry ring road and open it up for families to cycle on. This is just one 
event happening as part of the Motofest weekend - a weekend full of exciting events all around cycling. For 
more information visit www.coventrymotofest.com/cyclefest-at-motofest 
#romerothrives 
 
 
Have your Say – Design our new library. 
We have a very exciting opportunity for the children to be involved in the new design of our library! Over half 
term, children are asked to think of a design that they would like for our new library area e.g. Enchanted 
forest, fairy-tale castle etc and create an A4 picture showing their design. On Thursday 8th June, children will 
then share their designs with their class on Have your Say Day and each class will vote for their favourite 
designs. The favourite three designs from each class will then be submitted to the school council to choose 
which one should be transformed into our new library. The winning entry will be blown up and displayed in 
our new library area. Good luck children and I can’t wait to see your creativity shine! 
 
 
 

 
Our beautiful garden 
Over the last couple of weeks, the gardening club, led by Mrs Harding and Mrs Teal, have been working hard to 
tidy the site and plant our sensory garden. So far, they have planted sunflowers, carrots, chives, lettuce and 
wildflower seeds! We can’t wait to see this area develop into a space that will awaken all of our 5 senses! 
 
OPAL Den building day 
What a fantastic afternoon, filled with fun, problem solving and teamwork we had last Friday. It was wonderful 
to be joined by so many parents in our den building endeavours during our OPAL stay and play, last Friday. The 
quality of the dens were amazing and I was truly blown away by your creativity! Children worked together, 
using an array of equipment, such as umbrellas, tarpaulin, rope, sticks and string to build the most amazing 
dens. Our field and woodland have been transformed into a village and it has been lovely this week, watching 
the children enjoying eating their lunch and socialising in their dens. Well done to all of you! 
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Football Rally 
Some of our school footballers attended the annual Catholic Football Rally on Tuesday at The AT7 
Centre. The team did amazingly well, winning all 5 of their group games to get into the final against 
Christ the King. The result didn’t go our away in the final but the whole team tried incredibly hard 
and showed great resilience, fighting for the win till the final whistle! We’re very proud of them! 

Well done #romerothrives 
 
 
 

Archery Bronze Medallists  
Last week, some of our year 4 children took part in an archery competition. They all had an incredible 
afternoon competing against 14 other schools and placed an amazing 3rd place overall. Well done children – a 
brilliant achievement! 
 
 
 

 
Kindness Week 
This week has been Kindness week in school, and we launched the week with a video made by our Mental 
Health Champions. The children have been competing to see who is the kindest child in class, and the kindest 
class in the school. We also made cards and wrote letters to poorly children through the charity Postpals to 
spread our kindness. Each child contributed to our paper chain of kindness to see how far we could spread 
kindness around our school.  
We look forward to presenting those kind children with their certificates after we have counted the votes. 
Watch this space…. 
 
 
Staff Emails 
In the current climate, with so many teachers leaving the profession, we would like to ensure our staff have a positive work/life balance. The staff at 
Sacred Heart are fantastic and often work late hours, planning lessons, marking books and making sure your children have the best possible education. 
To promote staff welfare, staff will only be available to respond to emails between 8:00am and 5:00pm. Please can I request, where possible, you avoid 
emailing staff outside of these hours.  I understand, that at times, it may be unavoidable, however, where possible, please ring the office or speak to 
your class teacher at the end of the day.  If you do need to contact the school outside of work hours, please email admin.SH@romeromac.com  
Many thanks for your support with this. 
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The Wizard of Oz – TICKETS NOW ON SALE! 
We are delighted to inform you, that tickets for our Year 6 end of year production 
– WIZARD OF OZ – at the Albany Theatre, are now on sale. 
 

https://www.albanytheatre.co.uk/shows/sacred-heart-
wizard-of-oz/ 

 
The children’s performance is Tuesday 27th June at 6:30pm. 
 
Over the last two weeks, the children have been busily rehearsing their dances, songs 
and acting parts. They are all extremely excited about their parts. It really is such a 
special opportunity for the children and one that they will remember for the rest of 
their lives! 
 

SAVE THE DATE 
Friday 16th June 2023. 
 (2:30pm until 5:00pm). 

More details to follow soon. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hatton Trip 
Year 2 had so much fun in the sun on their trip to Hatton Farm this week. We had a guide 
showing us around for the whole day. We went on a very bumpy and muddy tractor ride through 
the fields and looked at all the crops that have been planted on the farm and saw all the new 
baby lambs, exploring their surroundings. We held a range of different animals, snakes, guinea 
pigs, lizards and chinchillas and learnt facts about them. We looked around the farm and were 
able to stroke and feed lots of the animals. We also had time to enjoy the beautiful weather and 
play with our friends. 
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A calm space  
Our Nurture den is coming along. A massive thanks to the Mental Health Champions for all the hard 
work and cake sales; kind donations of books from one of our lovely parents and a special thanks to 
Enya who secured an amazing £200 courtesy of the 52 Lives charity. Our children benefit so much from 
this calm space.  
 
 

Coventry Schools Dance Off Champions  
Yesterday,17 girls from our dance team took part 
in the Coventry Schools Dance Off.  
They wowed the judges and the audience with 
their two incredible routines, and we couldn’t be 
prouder of the girls! Overall, they finished an 
amazing first place and came away with a trophy. 
Well done Team Sacred Heart! 
 
 

 
Summer Uniform 
We are smart at Sacred Heart! Some uniform reminders: 

• As it is Summer term, children are now welcome to wear summer uniform. This means that in all year groups, children may wear grey 
tailored shorts instead of trousers or blue gingham summer dresses.  In addition, children may choose to wear a blue polo shirt with the 
Sacred Heart logo instead of a shirt and tie.   

• Please can all children ensure that they come to school in the correct PE kit, on their PE days, so that they can access the PE curriculum. 
Some Y5/6 girls have been wearing cropped t-shirts. This is not part of our P.E. kit and are not allowed to be worn for P.E. lessons.  

• Shoes – please can I ask for children to ensure that they are wearing black school shoes (not trainers), except on P.E. days. 
• Hair – long hair should be tied up please. We have had a number of cases of nits recently. Children are less likely to catch these if their hair 

is tied back. Bobbles, hairbands etc should be in school colours.  
 
 
*I have been noticing some very short shorts being worn to school – instead of P.E. kit and instead of school uniform. This is not appropriate for school. 
Please ensure children are wearing correct summer uniform.* 
 
Week at a glance 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Date Time Activity 

Value and Virtue – Intentional and Prophetic 
Monday 5th June  All Day Guitar  
Tuesday 6th June  All Day 

All Day 
3:30pm 
 

Drums and Piano 
Non-uniform day – bring a bottle for our Garden Party bottle stall 
Football vs Manor Park (home) 
 
 

Wednesday 7th June Afternoon 
Afternoon 

Festival of Sport Y6 (selected children) at Corpus Christi 
Year 3 Passover 

Thursday `8th June  All Day 
All Day 
9:00am 
All Day 

Have Your Say Day – Library Design 
Y2 and Y6 end of SATs treat 
Y1 to mass 
Great Big Dance Off Competition  

Friday 9th June  9:00am 
Afternoon 

No Class Assembly – WOW assembly (invite only) 
Catholic Schools Girls’ Football Rally 
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I hope you all have a lovely holiday and enjoy the beautiful sunshine while it lasts. 
Mrs Ellis 
Head of School 
 
Summer 2 Key Diary Events 
 

Date Time Event 
Tuesday 6th June All Day Non-uniform – bring a bottle 
Tuesday 6th June 7:00pm NSPCC online safety Parent course Y4/5/6 
Wednesday 7th June Afternoon Y3 Passover 
Thursday 8th June Afternoon/evening Dance Competition 
Tuesday 13th June All Day Non-uniform – bring chocolate 
Wednesday 14th June 6:00pm New Reception Parents Meeting 
Thursday 15th June All Day Reception trip – Ash End Farm 
Friday 16th June 9:00am Sacred Heart Feast Day Mass 
Friday 16th June 2:00pm – 5:00pm Garden Party 
Monday 19th June Afternoon Catholic Schools Athletic Competition 
Tuesday 20th June All Day Y6 Albany Theatre dry run  
Wednesday 21st June 6:00pm Y5/6 Band practise 
Thursday 22nd June Morning Nursery trip -Warwickshire Play village 
Friday 23rd June 9:00am Class Assembly – Mrs Pearman’s 
Monday 26th June All Day Y5/6 Rehearsal at Albany Theatre 
Tuesday 27th June Morning 

1:30pm 
6:30pm 

Y5/6 Dress rehearsal – Albany 
Matinee 
Evening Performance 

Thursday 29th June 9:00am SS Peter and Paul Holy Day of Obligation – 
whole school mass 

Thursday 29th June 1:30pm – 5:00pm Romero Dance Competition 
Friday 30th June 9:00am Class Assembly – Mr Finn’s 
Sunday 2nd July 10:30am Y5 Mass of Enrolment 
Wednesday 5th July All Day 

Morning 
Y6 Transition Day 
New Nursery and Reception Stay and Play 

Thursday 6th July 9:00am Y6 Leavers Mass 
Friday 7th July 11:45am Sports Day and parent picnic 
Friday 7th July Evening Y6 Leavers Party 
Monday 10th July 9:00am Achievement Awards Y5/6 and EYFS 
Tuesday 11th July 9:00am Achievement Awards Y3/4 
Wednesday 12th July 9:00am Achievement Awards Y1/2 
Wednesday 12th July 1:30pm-2:30pm New Reception Transition afternoon 
Friday 14th July 9:00am Reception End of Year Assembly 
Monday 17th July 3:20pm Pupil Reports Out 
Tuesday 18th July 9:00am Music Concert – guitar, drums, piano, violin 
Tuesday 18th July 3:30pm Parent drop-ins to discuss report (arrange 

appointment via email) 
Friday 21st July 9:00am Y6 Leavers’ Assembly 

Summer Holiday 
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 E-mail sacredheart.covty@rcaob.org.uk 

Parish Priest: Father Tony Norton   
Mass Times Saturday 5pm  

Sunday 10.30am (Family Mass) 

Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School 
Bray’s Lane, Coventry, CV2 4DW 
Telephone: (024) 7645 3314 
E-mail: admin.sh@romeromac.com  

  Website: www.sacredheart.coventry.sch.uk   
Principal: Paul Madia  
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